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Mayor’'s Message January 2023
By Ric Bogue

SANTA CLAUS: What a sight to see, Santa and Mrs. Claus arrived at City Hall on a fire truck to greet all the kids. Mrs.
Claus visited and gave each Child a stocking before they visited with Santa. Once they were done visiting Santa, they
made their way to the toy room where they got to choose a toy. While waiting for their number to be called, everyone
enjoyed cookies and hot chocolate and got to take pictures at the photo booth. Thank you to the Liverpool Town Hall
Committee for doing such a wonderful job on this event. Thank you to Co-Chairs Catherine Long and Kim Calhoun for
putting the event together. Thank you to the following volunteers that worked so hard to make the event a success,
Nancie Bailly, Sue and Gary Morris, Tabitha Harper, Virginia Stavinoha, Margaret Ferguson, Jeanne Bergeron, and to
Chief Ronnie Nance. Also, thank you to Brazoria County ESD3 for getting Santa and Mrs. Claus to City Hall on the fire
truck.

FOOD PANTRY: Food pantry gave out Christmas dinners to several of the pantry families. Thank you to all the
wonderful people in the community that have donated to this cause. Thank you to Ascend Chemical Plant for the huge
food drive that they had for the food pantry. Thank you to Joes’ Bar-B-Q for helping with the dinners as well. The food
pantry will continue to take donations and to ‘help anyone in need of food in the area. We are so thankful to have such a
caring and giving community. Just a reminder that there is a donation box at the post office that you can drop off food
when City Hall is closed, and please remember that the Food Pantry does not take clothing items, so please do not drop
off clothing items in front of City Hall. “Carry out a random act of kindness, with no expectation of reward, safe in the
knowledge that one day someone might do the same for you.” — Princess Diana

CHRISTMAS LIGHT CONTEST: There were several worthy homes this year, and that made it hard for the Judges of
this year’s contest. However, 2 homes prevailed, The Woodruff home located at 4915 CR 197 and the Chaffin home
located at 104 Surrey Lane (CR 302). They both did an outstanding job this year. Congratulations to both families.

WATER BILLS: Just a reminder that starting in January the new water rates are as follows: In city limits, the 1* 3000
gallons will go from $30 to $35. This will help with the cost of the well and the repairs. You will see the increase on the
bill you receive in February.

HAPPY NEW YEARS TO EVERYONE FROM THE MAYOR, COUNCIL, POLICE AND STAFF.

“An optimist stays up until midnight to see the new year in. A pessimist stays up to make sure the old year leaves.” —
William E. Vaughan

Our next City Council meeting is January 3, 2023, at 6:30 PM. Come join us.
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